
 
 

‘Yuen Long District Parent Education and Learning Circle’  

Joint School Parent Education Activity (1): Parents’ Talk 

(22 March 2025) 

 

On 22 March 2025 (Saturday), our school, Chiu Lut Sau Memorial Secondary School and             

Yuen Long Public Secondary School jointly organized the first ‘Yuen Long District Parent Education 

Learning Circle’ Joint School Parent Education Activity (1)- Parents’ Talk. The event was held in our 

school hall with approximately 200 participants from the three schools attending both in person and 

via Zoom.  

 

The event began at 10:00 a.m. with a welcome speech by Principal YUEN. Following this,    

Mr. Francis MAK Yun-sau, BBS, MH, a renowned broadcaster, conducted a seminar titled                  

‘How do Parents Handle Conflicts with their Children?’ Using personal experiences and real-life 

examples, Mr. MAK presented the topic in a vivid and interesting manner. The talk concluded at 

11:30 a.m. It was very well received. Nearly all parents agreed that it deepened their understanding 

of effective parent-child communication and conflict resolution. 

 

 

 
Speaker Mr. Francis MAK Yun-sau (renowned broadcaster, 1st left), Chairperson of PTA Ms. CHAN Suk-ha (2nd right), 

Principal YUEN (2nd left), Assistant Principals Mr. LO Wai-yan (3rd left), Mr. KWOK Wing-man (4th right),                             

and Ms. KWAN Ki-shun (3rd right), along with teacher Ms. LAU Shuk-wa (1st right),                                        

together with principals and parents from three participating schools 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 
Principal YUEN warmly welcomes guest speaker Mr. Francis MAK and  

thanks all attending parents for their valuable time and participation 

 

 

 

 
Mr. Francis MAK delivers his talk in an engaging and insightful manner 

 

 



 
 

 
Parents attentively listen to Mr. Francis MAK’s talk, learning effective ways to                           

strengthen relationships with their children 

 


